
3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 1/27

TERM 1 - WEEK 6 2024TERM 1 - WEEK 6 2024

FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

PUPIL FREE DAY

This Friday 8th March is our Term 1 Pupil Free Day.  Our OSHC service will be available for

any parents who are unable to make childcare arrangements. Please contact Camp Australia

on 1300 105 343 or via the website at https://campaustralia.com.au/schools/2C91

SCHOOL BOARD NOMINATIONS

There are still some vacancies on our School Board. If you are interested in having a voice in

the strategic direction of the school, please complete the Nomination Form, found in this

newsletter.  A hardcopy can be collected at any time from the office.  Alternatively, you can

call the school and a form can be sent home to you with your child.  The Board meets twice a

term in Weeks 3 and 8 from 7.00pm – 9.00pm.

NAPLAN

All Year 3 and 5 students took part in a NAPLAN practice test last week. This was important

to ensure that devices worked correctly for students and that students felt comfortable in

navigating the online platform. Teachers will be able to provide students with further

practice tests in the next couple of weeks. NAPLAN test will begin on the 13th March and

conclude on the 25th March.

St Patrick's School
Mansfield Park

https://campaustralia.com.au/schools/2C91
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ST PATRICK’S CELEBRATES 60 YEARS

This year, St Patrick’s School celebrates 60 years. We will be having several celebrations

throughout the year to mark this important milestone. The school was officially opened on

15th March 1964. As Sunday 17th March is St Patrick’s Day, it is customary for us to celebrate

our feast day. We will do this on Friday 15th March with a prayer service at 9:00am and a

launch of our birthday celebrations. All parents are warmly invited to attend this celebration.

HARMONY WEEK

18 -24 March is Harmony Week, a celebration that recognises our diversity and brings

together Australians from all different backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a

sense of belonging for everyone.​ At St Patrick’s School, we take every opportunity to

celebrate our rich cultural heritage and diversity. On Friday 22nd March, we will celebrate

Harmony Day at 9:30 am with a parade followed by a prayer service at 10:00am. There will

be a morning tea for parents from 8:45am until the parade. Andrew Chinn, a wonderful

musician and engaging educator will then conduct workshops between recess and lunch for

all classes and a school concert after lunch. We invite parents to this celebration. This is an

event that many parents make time to attend, and we hope that once again, parents will put

this date in their diary. Students and parents are asked to come dressed in their national

dress or alternatively wear something orange.

STUDENT SAFETY

Many students walk home or are given permission by parents to walk to the local library.

Teaching students independence is a lifelong skill. Student safety is crucial, and we ask that

parents speak to their child(ren) in regard to this. The following points may help you.  

“Students and families are reminded to be wary of approaches from strangers, especially

when they are unaccompanied or travelling to and from school. If they are approached

students should not respond and should not accept offers of rides or gifts.

Students should seek the assistance of other nearby adults if they feel unsafe and should

report the event to a trusted adult (parent or school staff member) as soon as possible.

SAPOL advises that taking out a mobile phone and calling police can deter the offender and

they recommend the student making a formal report to their closest police station.”

In all things love

 Barbara Ahern & Gennaro Mannella

The Leadership Team
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CLASSROOM AWARDS
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NAPLAN REMINDER!

A friendly reminder that our Year 3 and Year 5 students

will participate in the NAPLAN tests consisting of reading,

writing, language conventions and numeracy

assessments from Wednesday the 13th of March until

Monday the 25th of March.

APRIM

Greetings from the Acting APRIM

I would like to express my gratitude for the welcome I have received and the friendliness

shown to me in these past two weeks, since starting at St Patrick’s. I have served in several

schools in the past 45 years. I am married to my beloved wife, Anne (celebrate 40 years next

January) and we are blessed with 4 children (all adults) with their wonderful partners and we

have 6 grandchildren.

What a blessing to serve at St Patrick’s School, a community that is rich in diversity!

There are two special events coming up this term:

·         Friday 15 March, we are gathering at 9am for Community Prayer in the Church to

celebrate a Liturgy for Saint Patrick’s feast day (normally March 17) and the 60 anniversary of

the Opening of our School, St Patrick’s Mansfield Park in 1964.

·         Friday 22 March, we celebrate a Harmony Day at 9:30am, followed by the Harmony Day

Children’s Parade at 10am. A wonderful musician and engaging educator is helping us with

the music for the Liturgy and he, Andrew Chinn, will then conduct workshops between

recess and lunch and a school concert after lunch. All this will be in the Hall.

You are most welcome to join us for any of the above events. Hope to see you!

A thought to inspire and encourage you: ‘The good news, they do not print. The good news

we do print. We have a special edition every moment. The good news is that you are alive.’

(Thich Knat Hanh, Vietnamese Buddhist Monk. Died 2022 at age 95. A beautiful man; so

highly respected).

Mr Michael Proctor

Acting APRIM



3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 5/27

Year 5’s will complete all their assessments online. Year 3

students will complete a paper writing assessment;

however, all other tests will be online.

Students have had an opportunity to become familiar

with the test format and their teachers have supported

them through using the school technologies.

 Some nervousness is expected and as a parent, you can

treat the NAPLAN testing days just like any other school

day.

Please remember that the NAPLAN assessments provide

a snapshot of your child’s progress; it is just another way

of finding out what students are able to do.

 If you have any worries or concerns, please contact your

class teacher or myself.

Thank you!

 

Linda Bain

 H.A.T

Leader of Learning

SEQTA 
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COMMUNITY CORNER

PROGRAM ACTIVITIES AT ST PATRICK’S 2024

Wednesday

Playgroup, family fun for families with children under 5 years from 9.30 – 11.30 am

throughout the terms.

Thursday

 Parent, Conversion, Craft and Support School Group will be held at school each Thursday

from 9am to 11am.

These programs are free, lots of fun, friendly and open to all.  Come and meet new people

and get involved in the school community.

Friday

This program is for children aged 3-5 years old from 9.30 – 11.30 (including Library visit) and

their parents, to support transitions from Kindy to School.

 

Note: Playgroup SA has partnered with the Office for the Early Years (Department of

Education) to provide free development checks for children aged 12 months to 4 years. The

checks provide an opportunity to monitor your child’s development, identify any concerns

and celebrate milestones. A development check helps to monitor whether a child is meeting

the milestones for their age (such as dressing or talking). Please note this is not a health

check.

Please contact Chau Tran 8303 4500 if you would like further information or would like to

book in child development check.



3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 16/27

CAMP AUSTRALIA
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FROM THE FINANCE OFFICER

School Fees 2024

 A friendly reminder to those families, who do not have a direct debit set up, that Term 1

school fees are due by the last day of Term 1 the 12/4/24. 

We offer direct debit, BPay, EFTPOS and also direct deductions from Centrelink payments to

cater to the changing financial needs of our families at St Patrick’s School. When the direct

debit payment option is selected your school fee payment is calculated over the full school

year right up until the 31st of December 2024. This means smaller payments are required,

making this method the most affordable way to budget for your commitment. Please come

into the office or ring me on 83034500 if one of these options would better suit your

financial requirements.  

School Card 2024 must be applied for online each year and the instructions are in this

newsletter. If you have any problems please come and see me if you are having any issues.

If at any time you are having trouble meeting your school fee commitment, or have any

queries, please contact me on 8303 4500 to discuss this matter.

Christine Lavender

Finance Officer
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SCHOOL CARD APPLICATION LETTER

https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/43/35851/vnWKiQHMcmyNW6xrYNC6Txp1fwPJv0AWOTqDfDIU.jpg


3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 22/27

https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/43/35851/vnWKiQHMcmyNW6xrYNC6Txp1fwPJv0AWOTqDfDIU.jpg


3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 23/27

https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/43/35491/fioi2ptEAS1j55x85rGYkDuDHBFLT7w7uiPKiMRj.jpg


3/6/24, 2:53 PM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 24/27

PUPIL FREE DAY
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 St Patrick's School

 33A Dudley Street,

Mansfield Park SA, Australia

 
 +61 08 8303 4500



info@stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au

 


www.stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au
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